
 
Resolution 1021 
  
 
PROFESSIONAL CERTIFICATION 
 
Whereas, the National Association of State Purchasing Officials has joined with the 
National Institute of Governmental Purchasing in forming a universal certification 
council; and 
 
Whereas, the National Association of State Purchasing Officials and the National 
Institute of Governmental Purchasing share the goal of increasing professionalism in 
public purchasing; 
 
Now Therefore, BE IT RESOLVED, that the National Association of State Purchasing 
Officials strongly recommends to its membership that each state or territorial member 
aggressively promote the Public Purchasing Buyer (PPB) and Certified Public Purchasing 
Officer (CPPO) Certification Program for their state purchasing professional staff. 
 

 The above resolution was adopted by the Board of Directors of the 
National Institute of Governmental Purchasing, Inc. at its official 
meeting. 

 
I certify that the above resolution was reviewed and ratified by the 
Board of Directors of the National Institute of Governmental 
Purchasing at its official meeting on the 11th day of November, 
1995.  
 
J. E. Brinkman, CPPO 
Executive Vice President and Secretary 

 


